The Greensboro Association 
2018 Fishing Report 
August 2, 2018
For the third year in a row, sloppy conditions challenged ice fishermen. However, as luck would have it, a perfect winter’s day arrived for the Fire Department’s annual ice fishing derby, which had the largest number of participants ever.

The late spring ended with a literal bang on May 4th, when a series of violent storms knocked the ice out of Caspian and led to widespread power outages. The resulting high water provided excellent conditions for the spring spawning runs up Porter Brook. Numerous rainbows and suckers were reported making their way up the brook on their way to the spawning beds.

That said, some beaver work and rechannelization of the brook may complicate spawning cycles in coming low water years.

This early July’s extreme heat wave caused fish to seek cooler and more oxygenated water, which compromised the fishing. The topwater fishing on Caspian and Eligo remains challenging. 
Respectfully submitted,

Rick Yeiser
